The regular meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Warwick was held on Thursday, February 13, 2025 at the Town Hall, 132 Kings Highway, Town of Warwick. Supervisor Dwyer called the meeting to order at 7:11 p.m.

ATTENDANCE: Supervisor Jesse Dwyer

Councilman Floyd DeAngelo Councilman Russell Kowal Councilman Kevin Shuback Councilman Thomas Mattingly

Attorney for the Town, John Buckheit

DPW Commissioner, Benjamin Astorino – Absent

DPW Deputy Commissioner, McPherson

Police Chief, John Rader

ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES

1. Regular Meeting – January 23, 2025

Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded Councilman Mattingly to accept the minutes as written from the Regular Meeting held on January 23, 2025.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays)

CORRESPONDENCE:

ANNA MARIE CALLI – OCGS Program Director. All day Zoom Seminar Saturday May 3, 2025 hosted by Lisa Ann Alzo, M.F.A. Please reserve by April 19, 2025. Reservation fee is \$20.00. For more information, please visit www.ocgsny.org

DANIEL HARTER JR. – Mayor, Village of Florida. Letter dated January 22, 2025 to the Town Supervisor requesting support for a traffic light to be installed at the intersection of North Main and Farries Ave. In the Village of Florida.

ORANGE & ROCKLAND/SARAH JONES – Email dated January 28, 2025 to the Clerk regarding O&R Municipal Notification: 2025 Gas Education & Outreach-Safety Kickstart 3rd Party Damage Prevention. The virtual sessions are Certified Excavator Program renewal events and there are several <u>Safety Kickstarts</u> scheduled for the month of March.

March 4, 2025 -Newburgh Armory, 321 South William Street, Newburgh, NY March 13, 2025 - Sparrowbush Fire Department, 79 Main Street, Sparrow Bush, NY March 18, 2025 -Rockland Fire Training Center, 35 Firemens Memorial Drive, Pomona, NY March 27, 2025 at the Wallkill Golf Clubhouse, 40 Sands Road, Middletown, NY

Advanced registration is required, and each attendee must register individually to receive credit for the course. To register, go to the Coursettra Portal login: <u>Login (udigny.org)</u>. Please contact John Yehl, your UDIG-New York local field representative for assistance at <u>jyehl@udigny.org</u>. Hitting and damaging underground lines can result in death, injury, fines, arrests, property damage and sizeable repair bills. Our colleagues at UDIG-New York

are committed to producing compelling educational damage prevention sessions. Please consider having your municipal crews and excavators you work with attend. It will be time well spent.

KATHERINE WEATHERFORD – Greenwood Lake Theater. Letter to the Supervisor received February 3, 2025 requesting the Town Board waive the rental fee for the indoor theater space at Mountain Lake Park March 7-9th and May 3-4th, 2025.

ANN MARIE CALLI – OCGS, Program Director. Email dated February 11, 2025 regarding Orange County Genealogical Society Program Flyers for March and April 2025.

March 1, 2025 Elizabeth Holley will be doing a presentation on "Women Spies of the American Revolution"

April 5, 2025 Sue Gardner will be doing a presentation on "They Also Served: An Orange County Militia Revolution"

This program is free and open to the public. Research Room will be open after our program. Information: visit our web site www.ocgsny.org or contact Anna Calli at acalli1065@aol.com or annamariecalli@gmail.com or Marilyn Terry at mvtgrterry@aol.com

SUZYN BARRON – President, Warwick Valley Animal Humane Society. Letter dated February 6, 2025 to the Supervisor recommending Ms. Litzy Ortiz be promoted to Animal Control Officer.

MELISSA SHAW-SMITH - Creative Director, Wickham Works. Email dated February 6, 2025 regarding the Warwick Valley Green Calendar of Events for Spring 2025. The Green Calendar highlights a variety of environment and sustainability-focused events in the Warwick Valley. It is hosted on the Sustainable Warwick website and the Hello Warwick Valley website. If you are planning on presenting events that meet this criteria during the months of March through June, 2025, please share details of your event. Here is a link to submit your information and an image: SHARE YOUR EVENT There is a rolling deadline for submissions but we strongly encourage you to submit your events at least a month in advance. Wickham Works is excited to offer one more opportunity to get the word out about your earth friendly organization or sustainability initiative: You're invited to host an information table at Treecycle 2025, Sat. April 26, 1 - 5pm. Stanley Deming Park. Rain date April 27. SIGN UP FOR A FREE TREECYCLE BOOTH. Treecyle is a free Earth Day event celebrating art, community, and environmental action. It features creative reuse installations, art activities, Arm-of-the-Sea Puppet Theater sponsored by Glenn P. and Susan D. Dickes and the Albert Wisner Public Library, and information booths on local sustainability initiatives in the Warwick Valley. Produced by community arts organization Wickham Works and sponsored by the Village of Warwick, this delightful spring festival is suitable for all ages.

KATHERINE PETRILLO-KLEIN – Warwick Resident. Letter dated January 17, 2025 to the Supervisor requesting to become a member of the Town of Warwick Conservation Board.

VISITING OFFICIALS: There were none present.

REPORTS OF BOARDS AND DEPARTMENT HEADS:

POLICE CHIEF JOHN RADER - Thank you, Mr. Supervisor. I reported on this before, but hopefully this is the final report on it. On February 4th, Tyler Williams of Middletown was sentenced to 20 years in state prison for the arson he committed in the Wickham Village section of Warwick in December of 2023. This was an extensive investigation conducted by our Detective Unit, with the assistance of the New York State Police, the Town of Goshen Police, the District Attorney's Office, the ATF, the Orange County Sheriff's Department, and the Orange County Fire Investigative Unit. Williams admitted in open court to intentionally starting the fire as retaliation for tickets he received the night before from a New York State Trooper. Conducted internet searches and mistakenly thought the house that he lit on fire belonged to the trooper, when in fact it belonged to the trooper's father, who was home at the time of the fire, as well as two children. No one was injured in the fire. The work that was put into this investigation by our department was exemplary, and it will be recognized at a future board meeting.

On this past Monday, the 11th, we switched over to a new phone system, replacing one that was over 30 years old. The updated features will have a positive impact on our dispatching abilities, as well as the day-to-day business of the department, and on behalf of the Police Department, we want to thank the Town Supervisor and the Board for implementing this and supporting this much-needed upgrade.

On Monday, we also switched over to a new records management system that was implemented by the county. I know in the police world, when you switch over to a new fandangle gadget or something, it's supposed to be cool and everything. This is technology, and this one was a personal goal for me, a professional goal, and I'm glad the county did this. This new, modern system replaced an outdated system that we had that was no longer supported by the vendor. Warwick is one of three agencies in the county that was chosen to go in the first wave of implementation, and this was due in a large part to the dedication of the department members that we assigned to the project team. The project was no small undertaking, and as a result of this program and with the grant funding, several approvals that the Board did that we could use the grant funds to do this, we updated the technology in all of our patrol units, and now for the first time since the days when we were handwriting reports, we can do a lot of work in the field. When you take into consideration the size of our patrol area, this update is a pivotal turning point for the service that we're going to be able to provide the community.

And last, I'm kind of beating a dead horse here, but we have more inclement weather predicted for this coming weekend, so we're asking that all vehicles not be left on the roadways, that DPW can do their job, and all unnecessary travel be avoided. We've had a

number of storms this past winter, as we all know, and we've been inundated with vehicle accidents at each storm. We ask people to avoid the travel if possible, and give our DPW a break so they can get the roads cleared.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - I just want to congratulate you and thank you for your hard work, as well as your team and the department, including your dispatch staff and all the officers who worked so hard to, as they say, pull us out of the stone age and bring us into the 21st century. I think it's not only a good thing for the taxpayers, but it's a good thing for the department. It keeps them safe, less wear and tear on the cars. These officers can now write reports and do more work in the field, and that keeps them out on patrol longer, instead of pulling them off of the road to do their job. You were able to use grant funding to do it, which is incredible. That's a big mission of ours and obviously a big mission of yours. It was a great job, so congratulations and thank you very much. Good work. You sort of gave some of Ben's report, which is good. He's going to be happy to hear that.

DPW COMMISSIONER ASTORINO - Absent

WATER & SEWER, DEPUTY COMMISSIONER MATT MCPHERSON - Good evening. all of our routine operations and daily maintenance is being completed. All the stops are being checked daily, samples collected, and all of our regulatory reporting is being done. On January 24th, we had our first water main break of the winter on Jersey Ave in Greenwood Lake. This is the first water main break we have had in Greenwood Lake since February of 2024. We were able to isolate part of the system with a valve. We had installed that last break, so about half of the system was able to stay in service while we repaired the leak. We were able to get a crew on site, get the leak excavated, and repaired with about three and a half hours of down time on the system. We have begun working on a solution to get a treatment system in place for the Town Park on Union Corners Road. Again, this is an unfunded mandate by the Department of Health to install a treatment system for the Town Park Water Source. We are working with our engineer and have started looking into what is hopefully some not-so-costly ideas for how to comply with that request.

The engineers for the New Pine Island well project have informed us that they have finally received a response back from the State Health Department on the connection of the New Pine Island well. We have a conference call with them tomorrow to find out what will be next for that project.

For the sewer plant, we've had some minor issues at the wastewater treatment plant, all of which have been resolved, but we've had some electrical issues powering a vital piece of equipment as well as a large motor that powers the treatment process go down as well. We were able to replace that with a spare we had and the plant has been operating okay since. We continue to keep that plant going as best we can until we can get to our final goal for that facility.

RECREATION DIRECTOR, SAM WALTER – Thank you, Supervisor. My report is mainly about Mountain Lake Park. The Core Theatre Group just finished Always Patsy Cline. I do not know if anybody had a chance to see it, but they did a great job. DPW did an awesome

job of keeping Bowen Road clear and the park with the help of Butch, kept that clear, so we used every bit of parking, all the gravel lots, so it was great. It was busy. We had a wedding, the same time we had a matinee, but we made it through.

There was supposed to be a community dance party this weekend on Saturday at the park, but they postponed that and they're not going to use the snow date. They are going to wait until April, because the weather is just looking too iffy this weekend. That is done by the Iron Horse Sanctuary in Goshen, and it benefits the cats that are living at the barn. You can get more information about that on the park's calendar, mtlakepark.com. Greenwood Lake Theater Company is getting ready to do a series of free community plays at the park, and that is called the New Works Festival. It is going to be a unique opportunity for unknown playwrighters to produce their plays and then get feedback from the audience. That starts March 8th and 9th at the park, and you can find more information about that on Greenwood Lake's website.

The park is busy because people are out and enjoying the snow, which is great, but we are already thinking about summer, especially with the pools, and most of the pool information should be posted. We are getting a lot of emails about swim lessons, when they can buy pool memberships, so that should be up pretty soon on the town's website and the park's website. April 1st, this is where we are going to have pool passes for sale, and also swim lessons will open April 1st, right here, at Town Hall. That is it for my report.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - My wife and a friend went to the play, and they said it was amazing.

RECREATION DIRECTOR, SAM WALTER - Oh, it was amazing.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - Yeah, they said everything about it was just awesome. They had a little bar set up, and it was cool. They all did a great job.

TOWN CLERK ASTORINO – Read Judy Quackenbush, Senior Liaison report in her absence as follows: She said that they had a president's meeting on Monday, February 10th. All groups were represented. There were about 25 members in attendance. First, she would like to thank the Supervisor and Councilman Mattingly, because they attended the meeting and listened to their concerns. He answered questions on allotments. We updated the information on the senior clubs, verifying phone numbers, meeting times, and contacts. She will get the new information to Melissa to update on the website. A discussion was held about the senior barbecue, and a suggestion was made to move it to a cooler month. To help solve some of the bus issues, it was decided that when a group made reservations, the information will be sent to Judy, the president, and she would email flyers to all the groups. This way, everyone will know about all the trips, and the groups can share buses. A shared exchange of speakers was discussed. Groups were encouraged to invite the Office of the Aging, fire companies, our police department, Friendly Visitors Program, Warwick Cares, and many more. Judy announced that there are ongoing driving courses at Good Shepherd Lutheran Church that welcome seniors, and groups will be encouraged to send a representative to the

Orange County Senior Council, which meets every three months. Their next meeting will be April 12th. The seniors and Judy would like to thank all the Board for all they do.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - I want to thank Judy for pulling together that large group of 20 or more seniors the other day. It was a good opportunity for Tom and myself to hear their concerns and talk to them about some issues. It's always fun.

TOWN BOARD REPORTS:

COUNCILMAN DEANGELO - For the Warwick Valley Humane Society, the replacement HVAC system for the kennels has been completed by Nebrasky Plumbing and is working great.

The doggie kennel doors have been delivered and installed. This will help them tremendously with their utility bills, and they want to thank the town for allowing them to upgrade in the kennels. They have applied for a New York State Companion Animal Grant for the purchase and installation of a full facility generator.

They have a much-needed wish list of paper towels, paper plates large and small, bleach, Simple Green cleaner, spray bottles, white vinegar, which is used to clean the rabbits and guinea pigs, newspapers, and pine pellets and that's all they have for the Humane Society.

For the Town of Warwick Friendly Visitors Program, the number of neighbors that assisted during the month of January was 18, the number of volunteers assisting those neighbors was 18 and an incredible number of hours, the total number of services provided by the volunteers amounted to 164 hours and the total number of services provided by the volunteers were 201 services. The town received an email from the daughter of a senior citizen that was being helped by the Friendly Visitor Program and I'd like to read that.

It says: "good afternoon. I am contacting you to let you know about a wonderful volunteer that you guys have in the Friendly Visitor Program. Janet Getz has been visiting my mom for the past several years. She food shopped for my homebound mother every week. She was always there and made sure to call if she could not make it for some reason. My mom always looked forward to seeing her and helped to have someone stop in and chat besides the families. Janet visited mom in the hospital and rehab over the years when her health declined. Unfortunately, my mother passed away in January. I will always be appreciative for everything that Janet has done for my mom. You have an amazing program and a fantastic volunteer in Janet. When I finally retire from the police department, I hope to return the favor and volunteer for the program myself. I think that says a lot for our program".

SUPERVISOR DWYER - It really does.

COUNCILMAN DEANGELO - If you want to volunteer, they're having volunteer training on February 27th from 5:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. It's virtual on Zoom. You can contact the Jewish Federation of Orange County at 845-341-1173 extension 305. If you have any

questions, you can call our representative at 986-845-986-1124 extension 400. and that's all I have.

COUNCILMAN KOWAL - I'm continuing to assist the Town Historian in restoring the markers. That is one of the projects that she'd like to have done for this year in anticipation of the 250th Anniversary in 2026. Monday morning, the ground was still frozen. I went to get a marker in front of the CYO in Pine Island. I took that off, called the police, let them know that I took it down and took it to a welding shop over in New Hampton where I used to work, All Gas Welding. They were highly confident that they were able to repair it. It was a little bit tricky, it's aluminum. Most of the other markers, a majority of them are cast iron, which is tricky to repair itself. However, cast aluminum is especially difficult. But they were highly confident that they'd find a way to repair it for us. There are two more markers that need repair. I am going to take them each in one at a time. That way, by the time it is warm enough to paint them, we will have them ready for painting this spring. We will have that project out of the way. We look forward to other events in 2026 for our celebration. I do not think we have as much enthusiasm as we did for the bicentennial, but we're trying to make people more aware of the history and the talent of the part that we played. The iron from the chains that went across West Point, a lot of that steel pot iron came from over by Sterling Forest. It was mined over there. The people who got caught mining it and refining it for that chain, they would have been executed because it was an act of rebellion. They did not take too kindly to that back in those days. It is a very interesting area. There is a lot of history around. I am learning more as I spend more time with Sue Gardner and it's been educational and enlightening. So, keep an eye out for different things that are going on and hopefully, we can start announcing a few events that are going to be going on in the short future.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - You said All Gas is donating their time, correct?

COUNCILMAN KOWAL - Yes.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - That is incredible.

COUNCILMAN KOWAL - They like a challenge.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - When we are done, let us try to get a photo of them with the sign.

COUNCILMAN KOWAL - Oh, certainly. They said, bring it on. We're happy to do it and I'll take the other two in. The cast iron should not be as difficult as the aluminum one. I took in the worst one first. So, we'll see how we do.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - Their welding is not cheap. So, we appreciate their donated labor.

COUNCILMAN MATTINGLY - Join Reverend Dr. Ann Marie Bentsi Addison for Black History Month celebration at Union AME Church, 98 McEwen Street on February 23, 2025 from 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. Also on February 23, the Hudson Valley Jazz Quintet will perform at the Mulder Chapel at the Warwick Conference Center at 6:30 p.m., 62 Center Road in Warwick and made possible by the Orange County Arts Council, the Warwick

Conference Center, Hudson Valley Jazz Festival, and Newhard's Store. The suggested donation is \$20.

The Warwick Valley Chamber of Commerce, their fifth annual golf outing is May 23, 2025 at Great Gorge Golf Club and registration is open. For information about registration and sponsorships, please contact the Warwick Valley Chamber at wvcc.org for info or call 845-986-2720. On Thursday, February 27th, from 5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m., the Chamber will hold an after-hours mixer at the Jayne Street Distillery, 41 Jayne Street in Florida. The 10th Anniversary Ribbon Cutting for Warwick Valley Olive Oil is on February 28th at 4:00 p.m. on Railroad Avenue. The Pine Island Chamber of Commerce monthly meeting is Monday, February 18, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. at the Pine Island Firehouse, 684 County Route 1, Pine Island. The Village of Florida Chamber of Commerce monthly meeting will actually be at Mattingly's Tavern on Thursday, February 27th, from 7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m., 16 North Main Street, Florida, New York.

COUNCILMAN SHUBACK - Thank you, Mr. Supervisor. I just would like to say that the Highway Department's been doing a great job plowing everything. I would just like to ask people not to plow out into the roads and leave the snow there. Some people do that, it's very dangerous if you leave your snow out in the road, because some car could come and hit it. Also, too, we actually had the delivery of our new roadside mower, which is going to greatly help us. We'll eliminate some of the mowing of banks along our roads. This time of year, we have a different head on it, which they could cut small brush down. A lot of our roads, there's a lot of trees on the side and brush, and we'll get a lot more clearance. The mower was a great addition to the Highway Department here, so hopefully, we'll be able to maintain the sides of the roads a lot better.

TOWN CLERK REPORT:

1. FEES COLLECTED – JANUARY 2025

Interest in Town Clerk's Checking Account	\$5.47
MLP Art Studio	\$2,000.00
MLP Dance Studio	\$175.00
MLP Front Building	\$1,500.00
MLP Kitchen	\$902.50
MLP Kitchen Storage	\$200.00
MLP Tablecloths	\$40.46
Wickham Woodland Manor Fee	\$500.00
Film Production Fee	\$250.00
Marriage Certified	\$250.00
Peddler	\$300.00
Photocopies	\$6.75
Photographs	\$10.00
Postage	\$7.00
Use of Room Fee-Senior Center	\$200.00
Use of Senior Room Kitchen	\$50.00

	4400.00
Dog Impounds	\$100.00
Dog enumerations	\$5.00
Town Park pavilion	\$50.00
Athletic Field Fee	\$1,140.00
Marriage License Fee	\$105.00
Bell Jar Permits	\$20.00
Games of Chance	\$10.00
Conservation	\$15.78
Dog Licensing	\$1,239.00
Registrar Town of Warwick	\$620.00
Street Opening Permit Fee	\$100.00
Wickham Woodland Manor Deposit	\$600.00
MLP Kitchen Deposit	\$1,500.00
MLP Deposit Lodge Dining Hall	\$400.00
MLP – Deposit Lodge Lounge	\$200.00
Use of Room Deposit Senior Center	\$75.00
Town Park Deposits	\$50.00
Town Park Deposits	\$400.00
Total Local Shares Remitted	\$13,027.19

2. FEES PAID – JANUARY 2025

NYS Dept. of Health	\$135.00
NYS Ag & Markets for Spay/neuter program	\$157.00
NYS Environmental Conservation	\$574.22
State Comptroller Bell Jar	\$30.00
State Comptroller Games of Chance	\$15.00
Village of Florida	\$130.00
Village of Warwick for Registrar	\$1,220.00
Village of Greenwood Lake Registrar	\$320.00
Total Non-Local Revenues	\$2,581.22

3. Bid Proposal for 6 cub ft. concrete mixer

- 1. Montague Tool & Supply 42 Broad Street Branchville, NJ 07826 Bid Proposal: \$4,152.95
- 3. Roe Brothers Inc. 65 Maple Ave. Florida, NY 10921 Bid Proposal: \$5,609.53
- 2. Pro Tool Inc. 110 North Church Street Goshen, NY 10924 Bid Proposal: \$4499.99

- 4. Bid Proposal to grind pile of wood, stumps and brush at the DPW yard in Warwick & Greenwood Lake
 - 1. Peter Downes & Son Inc. 80 Airport Rd. West Milford, NJ 07480 Bid Proposal: \$3,000.00 p/day (Disposal NOT included)
- 2. Material Processors, INC.
 280 State School Rd.
 Warwick, NY 10990
 Bid Proposal: \$2,900.00 p/day
 (Disposal INCLUDED)

SUPERVISOR DWYER - During the Town Board workshop, I went over some of these items with the Town Board. Most of them are resolutions tonight that I wanted to make sure that the public had an opportunity to hear a little more detail on. We received a letter from the Village of Florida asking for the Town Board's support for a traffic light that will be installed at the intersection of Farries and 94. The Town Board will entertain a motion tonight to support the village's application.

We are moving forward with the Safe Streets Study, which is going to be an inter-municipal agreement between the Town of Warwick and all three villages. This is to do a study analysis of all of the streets within the Town of Warwick and determine how we can make those streets a little bit safer, and analyze street traffic lights or street signs or any other devices that might be necessary, and more specifically in the villages, any different traffic patterns that might be necessary. So, we're working with the villages on that, and more details of the plan will come out soon. The first step in this process is to secure a professional designer that will actually execute this study on our behalf. So, we'll be going out to RFP, Request for Proposals, for this design firm.

Tonight, you're going to hear us make a motion that we'll be promoting one of our employees in the DPW to a Machine Equipment Operator. Tony Rudinski is a great worker within the Town DPW. He's currently a laborer, and we'll be promoting him to an MEO this evening.

We are moving full steam ahead with the five FEMA projects. When I say FEMA projects, these are from a hurricane a few years back where we secured FEMA funding to replace culverts, four culverts and one retaining wall. The five projects are one on Hoyt Road, Cascade Road, Ball Road, Pumpkin Hill Road, and Old Ridge Road is the retaining wall. We're going to go out to bid within the next couple of weeks. We'll have bid packages be available online for anybody interested in working on these projects. The one main requirement that we're going to have in these projects is that all of the work must be completed by September 1st. We don't want to have any impact on the fall season here in the Town of Warwick.

As the Clerk mentioned, we're going to accept a bid from a company to grind material that's been left behind at the DPW, as well as the Boy Scout Camp located on East Shore Road. I don't know if anybody recalls, but during the tornado that we had in Greenwood Lake, the Town Board allowed residents in the area, in the impacted area to dispose of any brush or any items on their property. Which hopefully helped because they cleaned out all their yards and then a few months later, we had a forest fire. So, we hope that we made a small

contribution in allowing residents to dump their brush temporarily there. Then we are going to have a company come in and actually grind the brush and get that park reopened. You would not believe the amount of debris that was left behind there. Not only from residents dropping off what was left from their yard, but just the trees that went down from that hurricane and that microburst on that property alone was incredible.

I want to thank the Town of Monroe. They have an extra stockpile of sand and salt mix. Right now, it is a big problem trying to get salt to the state. In addition, we have partnered with the Town of Monroe. They have switched over to straight salt and they have an entire barn full of a salt sand mix, which is what we use in the Town of Warwick. It makes a lot more sense than just using straight salt. Straight salt will not do anything for the hills that we have in Warwick when the temperatures are cold. We use a combination of sand and salt mix. The Town of Monroe is going to sell us at a very good deal, \$40 a ton, which is less than half of what we would pay if we went out to any other contractor.

We have been using our grant writer extensively. I get notices almost every single day of grants that make sense for the town. One that is very interesting, which I am working with the Deputy Commissioner on, is a water meter replacement project. We have seven water districts throughout the town and many of the water meters that are determining how much water these residents use. They are outdated. They are 30, 40 years old. So, we were trying to really replace these last year and then we found that the cost was astronomical and some of these districts are small and they're not well-funded districts. So, finding a grant for this water meter replacement is a priority of ours and fortunately, about a week and a half ago, our new grant writer sent us a notification for a grant that is specifically for water meter replacements and we are going to begin the application for that.

Progress with our Wickham Water District's income survey. So far, we have received 87 income surveys back. The threshold is we need a minimum of 257 in order for the income survey to be considered complete. We have a lot more work to do and we're receiving income surveys back every single day, but if anyone is listening from the Kings Estate area or the Wickham Village area, if you received a letter from us with a confidential income survey, please get it to us no later than February 28th so that we can then determine if we need to do any other outreach efforts. This process is critical in receiving grants. Getting an income survey is a vital component to any grant application and if we are able to get a complete income survey back, then our applications will be that much more competitive when trying to get grants.

I just got an email today, which was very nice to receive that once again the Town of Warwick was declared a Tree City. So, for the year 2024, the Town of Warwick is considered a Tree City and we will be honored and recognized at the state level for our efforts to add forests and vital trees within our town. Sam and I met the other day with another Grant Trees for Tribs trying to put more repairing buffers along stream beds and we're going to apply for another grant to put in I think 10,000 square feet worth of trees in the prison property right along the riparian effort area along the Wawayanda Creek.

We have a moving up ceremony this Saturday. Many members from the Town Board are going to attend the Town of Warwick's Boy Scout Troop at Mountain Lake Park February 15th at 11:00 a.m. We are going to present some nice certificates for their accomplishment. This is essentially when Cub Scouts turn into Boy Scouts. My son and his den just completed this process last Saturday. I was his co-den leader and that was a great ceremony so we look forward to going to that again.

One other thing that I wanted to mention to the Town Board, there was a law enacted a few years back in the State of New York that says if any cemetery is abandoned by the organization that was once charged with running it, then the municipality, the town that it is located within must take full responsibility for the cemetery. Ordinarily when a cemetery association disbands, it's not the worst thing in the world because usually the cemetery is full. For example, the one on Kings Highway, the Town of Warwick maintains and we have full control over but fortunately for us all of the plots are full. Greenwood Lake, that is not the case. There are many plots that are still open and have been purchased and called for. So basically, as of last week, the Town of Warwick will be fully responsible for managing and administering all remaining plots as well as the land for the Greenwood Lake Cemetery. This is a new thing. I never thought that I would be managing a cemetery but as Town Supervisor sometimes you have to take out the garbage and manage a cemetery from time to time. But it'll be a challenge but not one that the Town of Warwick cannot handle. So, we'll deal with that as it comes and I'll update the board as anything else comes out of that situation. At that time, that concludes my report.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR (AGENDA ITEMS)
No comments were made from the Town Board or the public.

NEW BUSINESS / RESOLUTIONS:

#R2025-109 SEQRA NEGATIVE DECLARATION RESOLUTION- FACILITATE THE PROVISION, MAINTENANCE OR IMPROVEMENT OF THE TOWN PARK KNOWN AS MOUNTAIN LAKE PARK

Motion Councilman Kowal, seconded Councilman DeAngelo to adopt the following resolution:

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Warwick is considering certain improvement to town parkland property known as Warwick Lake Park including but not limited to site drainage improvements along with miscellaneous site improvements in areas surrounding the existing Administration Office and Arts Building on the site. Drainage improvements including installation of new catch basins, swales, culvert pipes an outlet structures. Site improvements include install of new asphalt parking spaces a new site retaining wall, site grading, replacement of small concrete pads and walkway along the building perimeter and exterior waterproof measures along the building's foundation (hereinafter the "action" or "proposed action".

WHEREAS, the New York State Environmental Conservation Law and the

regulations of the Department of Environmental Conservation as contained in 6 NYCRR Part 617 require review of the possible environmental consequences of the proposed action under consideration by the Town Board, and

WHEREAS, the Town Board has considered the nature and impact of the proposed action, and has reviewed an Environmental Assessment Form prepared by the attorney for the town,

NOW, THEREFORE, IT IS RESOLVED, that Town of Warwick Town Board hereby declares and is the Lead Agency with respect to the environmental impact review of the action, as defined in the State Environmental Quality Review Act and its regulations, and it is further

RESOLVED, that the Board hereby finds and concludes that the action is an Unlisted Action as defined in the State Environmental Quality Review Act and its regulations; and it is further

RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees further finds and concludes:

- (a) the performance of the action would facilitate the provision, maintenance or improvement of the town park known as Mountain Lake Park
- (b) the Board has considered the following factors and makes the following conclusions in respect to its review of the environmental impacts of the proposed action:
- (i) the proposed action would not result in any substantial adverse change in existing air quality, ground or surface water quality or quantity, traffic or noise levels, nor any substantial increase in solid waste production, nor create a substantial increase in the potential for erosion, flooding, leaching or drainage problems;
- (ii) the proposed action would not result in the removal or destruction of large quantities of vegetation or fauna, substantial interference with the movement of any resident or migratory fish or wildlife species, impacts on a significant habitat area, substantial adverse impacts on a threatened or endangered species of animal or plant, or the habitat of such a species, or other significant adverse impacts to natural resources;
- (iii) the proposed action would not impair the environmental characteristics of any Critical Environmental Area;
- (iv) the proposed action would not conflict with the community's current plans or goals as official approved or adopted;
- (v) the proposed action would not impair the character or quality of important historical, archeological, architectural or aesthetic resources or of existing community or neighborhood character;
- (vi) the proposed action would not result in a major change in the use of either the quantity or type of energy;
- (vii) the proposed action would not create a hazard to human health;
- (viii) the proposed action would not create a substantial change in the use, or intensity of use, of land, including agricultural, open space or recreational resources, or in its capacity to support existing uses;

- (ix) the proposed action would not encourage or attract large numbers of persons to any place for more than a few days, compared to the number who would come to such place without such action;
- (x) the proposed action would not create changes in two or more elements of the environment, no one of which would have a significant impact on the environment, but when taken considered together would result in a substantial adverse impact on the environment;
- (xi) the proposed action would not create substantial adverse impacts when considered cumulatively with any other actions, proposed or in process;
- (xii) the proposed action would not result in substantial adverse impact with respect to any relevant environmental consideration, including noise, aesthetics, traffic, air quality, water quality or adequacy of water supply, drainage, soil conditions, or quality of life in the community in general and the immediate neighborhood in particular;
- (xiii) the proposed action would enhance the protection of the environment and reduce density in the applicable zoning districts;
- (c) the proposed action would not have a significant adverse environmental impact, as a result of which this Negative Declaration is appropriate;
- (d) no further environmental review is required with respect to the proposed action, and
- (e) the Supervisor, or his designee, is authorized to complete the Environmental Assessment Form prepared by the attorney for the town in relation to this proposed action in a manner consistent with the foregoing findings and Negative Declaration

ROLL CALL

Names	Ayes	Nays	Abstain	Absent
Supervisor Dwyer	X			
Councilman DeAngelo	X			
Councilman Kowal	X			
Councilman Mattingly	X			
Councilman Shuback	X			
TOTAL	5	0	0	0

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-110 ACCEPT BID PROPOSAL FOR 6 CU FT CONCRETE MIXER

Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded Councilman Mattingly to accept bid proposal from Montague Tool & Supply for a six (6) cu. ft. Concrete mixer at a price not to exceed \$4,152.95.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-111 SUPPORT VILLAGE OF FLORIDA EFFORT TO INSTALL TRAFFIC LIGHT-INTERSECTION OF N MAIN & FARRIES

Motion Councilman DeAngelo, seconded Councilman Mattingly for the Town of Warwick to support the Village of Florida's effort to have a traffic light installed at the intersection of Farries Ave. and North Main Street in the Village of Florida.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-112 WAIVE MOUNTAIN LAKE INDOOR THEATER RENTAL FEE – GREENWOOD LAKE THEATER

Motion Councilman Mattingly, seconded Councilman DeAngelo to waive Mountain Lake Indoor Theater rental fee for the Greenwood Lake Theater on March 7th-9th 2025 and May 3rd-4th, 2025 to host performances FREE to the community.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted

#R2025-113 PROMOTE TO MOTOR EQUIPMENT OPERATOR- ANTHONY RUDINSKI

Motion Councilman Shuback, seconded Councilman Mattingly to adopt a resolution to promote Anthony Rudinski from a Laborer to a Motor Equipment Operator (MEO) at Grade 5, Step 9, pay rate of \$33.14 per hour as per the CSEA contract effective February 15, 2025.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-114 APPOINT ANIMAL CONTROL OFFICER – LITZY ORTIZ

Motion Councilman DeAngelo, seconded Councilman Mattingly to appoint Litzy Ortiz as a Town of Warwick Animal Control Officer as per recommendation of the Humane Society President's letter dated February 6, 2025.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-115 REQUEST TO SERVE ALCOHOL AT TOWN OF WARWICK PARKS/RENTAL FACILITIES

Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded Councilman DeAngelo granting permission to the following applicants to serve alcohol at the Town of Warwick Parks/Rental Facilities. All applicants have filed a Certificate of Liability and Liquor Liability of insurance in the Town Clerk's office:

		PARK/RENTAL	DATE	Permit #
	APPLICANT	FACILITY		
A	Dana Tuck	Mountain Lake Park	March 15, 2025	MLP-32

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-116 AUTHORIZE TOWN TO SEEK BIDS FOR THE FOLLOWING PROJECTS IN THE TOWN OF WARWICK

Motion Councilman Mattingly, seconded Councilman DeAngelo to authorize the Town to seek bids for the following projects in the Town of Warwick:

- 1. Hoyt Road Precast Concrete Structure
- 2. Cascade Road Precast Concrete Structure
- 3. Ball Road Precast Concrete Structure
 - 4. Pumpkin Hill Road Precast Concrete Structure

The bid specifications can be obtained on the Town's website townofwarwick.org. All sealed bids must be received by the Town Clerk, 132 Kings Highway, Warwick NY 10990 on or before March 11, 2025 at 10:00am at which time these proposals will be opened and read.

- 1. Hoyt Road Culvert Replacement
- 2. Cascade Road Culvert Replacement
- 3. Ball Road Culvert Replacement
- 4. Pumpkin Hill Road Culvert Replacement
- 5. Old Ridge Road Retaining Wall

The bid specifications can be obtained on the Town's website townofwarwick.org. All sealed bids must be received by the Town Clerk, 132 Kings Highway, Warwick NY 10990 on or before March 25, 2025 at 10:00am at which time these proposals will be opened and read. The Town of Warwick reserves the right to reject any and all bids and to waive any formality or technicality to any bids, or to make an award to other than the low bidder. The Town also reserves the right to award all or any part of the work, or to cancel the entire project. Bids shall be awarded in accordance with General Municipal Law §103.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-117 ACCEPT BID PROPOSAL FOR THE GRINDING AND REMOVAL OF WOOD, STUMPS AND BRUSH AT THE WARWICK DPW YARD & GREENWOOD LAKE

Motion Councilman Shuback, seconded Councilman Mattingly to accept bid proposal from Material Processor, Inc. for the grinding and removal of wood, stumps and brush at the Warwick DPW yard & Greenwood Lake in an amount not to exceed \$2,900.00 per day.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-118 APPOINT KATHERINE PETRILLO-KLEIN TO THE TOWN OF WARWICK CONSERVATION BOARD

Motion Councilman DeAngelo, seconded Councilman Kowal to appoint Katherine Petrillo-Klein as a member of the Town of Warwick Conservation Board for a (3) three-year term to expire February 29, 2028.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-119 AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO REPAIR TOWN RENTAL PROPERTIES

Motion Councilman Kowal, seconded Councilman DeAngelo to authorize the Supervisor to spend up to \$10,500.00 on repairs to town owned rental properties located at 45 and 47 Bowen Rd.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-120 AUTHORIZE SUPERVISOR TO PURCHASE SAND & SALT MIX FROM TOWN OF MONROE

Motion Councilman DeAngelo, seconded Councilman Mattingly to authorize the Supervisor to purchase sand and salt mix from the Town of Monroe at a rate of \$40.00 per ton.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-121 DECLARE LEAD AGENCY – REPLACEMENT OF (4) FOUR CULVERTS ON TOWN ROADS AND REPLACEMENT OF A RETAINING WALL SUPPORTING A TOWN ROAD

Motion Councilman Mattingly, seconded Councilman DeAngelo to adopt the following resolution:

WHEREAS, the Town of Warwick Town Board is proposing permanent replacement of four culverts damaged during Hurricane Ida in the following locations: Hoyt Road, Cascade Road (closest to Brady Road), Ball Road, and Pumpkin Hill Road, and

WHEREAS, the Town of Warwick Town Board is proposing permanent replacement of a retaining wall damaged during Hurricane Ida along Old Ridge Road, and

WHEREAS, Short Environmental Assessment Forms (EAFs) were prepared to address potential environmental effects of each of the five proposed actions, and

WHEREAS, after comparing the thresholds contained in 6 NYCRR 617.4 and .5, the Town of Warwick Town Board has determined that each of the proposed projects are listed as a Type 2 action (do not significantly impact the environment or are otherwise precluded from environmental review under SEQR, and

WHEREAS, after examining each EAF, the Town Board has determined that there are other involved and/or federal agencies on this matter, which may make their own Determinations of Significance.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town of Warwick Town Board hereby declares itself Lead Agency for the review of these actions.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that Determinations of Significance will be made at such time as all information has been received by the Town Board to enable it to determine whether each action will or will not have a significant effect on the environment.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-122 NOTICE OF DETERMINATION OF NON-SIGNIFICANCE – REPLACEMENT OF (4) FOUR CULVERTS ON TOWN ROADS AND REPLACEMENT OF A RETAINING WALL SUPPORTING A TOWN ROAD

Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded Councilman Mattingly to adopt the following Notice of Determination:

This notice if issued pursuant to Part 617 of the implementing regulations pertaining to Article 8 (State Environmental Quality Review Act) of the Environmental Conservation Law.

The Town of Warwick Town Board, as Lead Agency, as determined that the proposed actions described below will not have a significant effect on the environment and a Draft Environmental Impact Statement will not be prepared.

Name of Action: Replacement of Four Culverts on Town Roads and Replacement of a Retaining Wall Supporting a Town Road

SEQR Status: Type 2 (for each of the five projects)

Description of Action: The Town of Warwick proposes to replace four culverts and one retaining wall that were damaged during Hurricane Ida. Each project has been designed to applicable state and federal requirements and all environmental permits have been received or are forthcoming. The maintenance work at each location will not generate any public controversy and the only temporary impact is local road closures, with designated detour routes, to facilitate the construction of the culverts and retaining wall.

Locations: Hoyt Road, Cascade Road (closest to Brady Road), Ball Road, and Pumpkin Hill Road, and Old Ridge Road – all located in the Town of Warwick Orange County, New York.

Reasons Supporting this Determination:

- 1. The Town of Warwick Town Board has given due consideration to the subject actions as defined in 6 NYCRR 617.2(b) and 617.3(g).
- 2. After reviewing the five short Environmental Impact Assessment Forms (EAFs) for the actions, the Town of Warwick Town Board has concluded that any environmental effects of the proposed projects will not exceed any of the Criteria for Determining Significance found in 6 NYCRR 617.7(c).
- 3. The total cumulative amount of land affected is 0.82 acres or less than one acre.
- 4. Proper erosion control measures during the construction process will minimize or avoid impacts on the water quality of the streams that pass through the culverts. The actions are designed to achieve bank stabilization, to alleviate future flooding concerns while improving existing conditions associated with the streams, culverts, roads, and the retaining wall.
- 5. The proposed actions are related to construction, so the impacts on surrounding land uses, such as noise, dust, and construction traffic, will be short term in nature and are expected to last for only a few days.
- 6. Each project site does not contain suitable habitat for the Bog Turtle, Monarch Butterfly, and Small Whorled Pogonia. To accommodate for the Indiana Bat and the Northern Long-eared Bat, it is noted that there are no trees in the work areas at Cascade Road and Ball Road. There were a couple of potential trees in the work areas at Pumpkin Hill Road and Hoyt Road; these trees were inspected by a degreed Biologist with over 40 years of experience in environmental studies in New York State and he concluded that these trees did not feature bat roosting habitat. There was one dead tree located along Old Ridge Road that could potentially be habitat for the bats, but that tree has fallen/been removed. For further information: Contact: Jesse Dwyer, 132 Kings Highway, Warwick, New York 10990 (845) 986–1120

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

#R2025-123 NEGATIVE DECLARATION – REPLACEMENT OF (4) FOUR CULVERTS ON TOWN ROADS AND REPLACEMENT OF A RETAINING WALL SUPPORTING A TOWN ROAD

Motion Councilman Mattingly, seconded Councilman DeAngelo to adopt the following resolution:

WHEREAS, the Town of Warwick Town Board is the SEQR Lead Agency for conducting the environmental review of the proposed permanent replacement of four culverts in the following locations: Hoyt Road, Cascade Road (closest to Brady Road), Ball Road, and Pumpkin Hill Road, and

WHEREAS, the Town of Warwick Town Board is the SEQR Lead Agency for conducting the environmental review of the proposing permanent replacement of a retaining wall damaged during Hurricane Ida along Old Ridge Road, and

WHEREAS, there are no other involved agencies pursuant to SEQR, and

WHEREAS, the Town of Warwick Town Board has reviewed five Short Environmental Assessment Forms (EAFs) for these actions dated January 16, 2025, the probable environmental effects of these actions, and has considered such impacts as disclosed in each EAF.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town of Warwick Town Board adopts the findings and conclusions relating to the probably environmental effects contained within each attached EAF and Negative Declaration and authorizes the Town Supervisor to execute the EAFs and file the Negative Declarations in accordance with the applicable provisions of law, and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Town Board authorizes the Town Supervisor to take such further steps as might be necessary to discharge the Lead Agency's responsibilities on these actions.

Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) Supervisor Dwyer declared this resolution duly adopted.

APPROVAL TO PAY AUDITED BILLS:

Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded Councilman Mattingly to pay the bills as audited. Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays)

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR (GENERAL):

JEANNE MARRON – Resident, I am just curious there is a contradiction between what you said in the workshop and what you wrote in a resolution and entered orally into the record. You said \$2,900.00 per day in the workshop and now it says per hour. That is a huge difference. Oh, the resolution says per hour.

TOWN CLERK ASTORINO - That is my typo. I am so Sorry.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - Well thank you for pointing that out.

TOWN CLERK ASTORINO - Yes. Therefore, we will amend that right away.

JEANNE MARRON - I have no idea what the whole cemetery thing is but it might be a good idea if there's like clean-up needed with Earth Day coming up in the spring and you know civil service groups maybe reach out to some of them to help with it.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - The Greenwood Lake Scouts do for Earth Day they do go out there and clean up the cemetery.

JEANNE MARRON - Okay good. All right and then just lastly, you need to have some of the electronics fixed here. There is a really bad noise coming out of that particular thing when you talk.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - Thanks. What number was the resolution?

TOWN CLERK ASTORINO – I am not sure. I think 117.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - Well right here says per hour.

TOWN CLERK ASTORINO - Yes it is. It is per \$2,900 per day. I will fix the typo once you amend it.

SUPERVISOR DWYER - I make a motion that we amend resolution number 117. The amending will change this to I make a motion to accept the bid proposal for Material Processors Inc. for the grinding and removal of stumps and brush at the Warwick DPW Yard and the Greenwood Lake in an amount not to exceed \$2,900 per day. Thank you. Good observation.

NEXT MEETING: SUPERVISOR DWYER stated the next Town Board Meeting will be on Thursday, February 27, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. The workshop can be up to 90 minutes proceeding that meeting. In addition, at 7:00 p.m. we will continue the public hearing if it is not closed before. I cannot imagine we are going to close that public hearing. We will keep it open and any comments that we receive from the public will be shared and communicated to the public.

MOTION TO ADJOURN: Motion Supervisor Dwyer, seconded Councilman DeAngelo that the regular meeting be adjourned. Motion Carried (5 Ayes, 0 Nays) 7:54 p.m. 02-13-25 CP.

Eileen Astorino, Town Clerk

Date: 02/13/2025 Time: 1:35:23PM

Selective Check Register

TOWN OF WARWICK

Including all check statuses
For Bank Id ST and Check Number from 070227 to 070327

ST SI SI BANK ID 070248 070260 070257 070254 070251 070249 070246 070245 070242 CHECK# 070259 070258 070256 070255 070253 070252 070250 070247 070244 070243 070241 070240 070239 070238 070237 070236 070235 070234 070233 070232 070231 070230 070229 070228 070227 STATUS 0 **GREEN CHEV GREENWOOD0 GLOBAL MON** G.L.AMB.00 G AND TOO ETCHEDIN.T **EDMUNDSGOV** CHEMSEARCH CHAMPIONEL CARGILL000 CABLEVISIO GENERAL000 FLORIDA000 FLEET.PRID FISHER AUT FBI.NATION **ENV.LABWOR** EMPIRE ST. EASTERN.CO EASTCOASTE DOWSER LLC DISCOUNTCE CSEA-BENIF COUNTRY TI COMMREALPR CINTASCORP BECKER0000 ASTORBENTR AMAZONCAPI ALTEVA TEL AIRGAS0000 AGL0000000 AFLAC00000 ADVANCEDDR ADPAUTOMAT **VENDOR#** GREENWOOD LAKE JOINT FIRE DISTRICT ROBERT GREEN AUTO & TRUCK, INC. GLOBAL MONTELLO GROUP CORP. GENERAL CODE, LLC GREENWOOD LAKE AMBULANCE G AND T AUTO PARTS INC. FLORIDA FIRE DISTRICT FLEETPRIDE FISCHER'S AUTO REPAIR FBI NATIONAL ACADEMY ASSOCIATES, INC **ETCHED IN TIME ENGRAVING** ENVIRONMENTAL LABWORKS, INC **EMPIRE STATE ELECTRIC MOTORS** EDMUNDS GOVTECH, INC DISCOUNTCELL, LLC SOUTH STREET TIRE & AUTO REPAIR COMMISSIONER OF FINANCE CINTAS CORPORATION CHEMSEARCH CHAMPION ELEVATOR CORP CARGILL, INC OPTIMUM AIRGAS USA, LLC EASTERN MANAGED PRINT NETWORKS LLC EAST COAST EMERGENCY LIGHTING, INC. DOWSER, LLC **CSEA EMPLOYEE BENEFIT FUND** BENJAMIN D. ASTORINO, TRUSTEE FOR BRUNO ASTORINO T AMAZON CAPITAL SERVICES, INC AGL WELDING SUPPLY CO.INC AFLAC NEW YORK ADVANCED DRI, LLC ADP AUTOMATION CORP **VENDOR NAME** TOSHIBA BUSINESS SOLUTIONS (USA) CHECK DATE 02/14/2025 RECONCILE / VOID DATE 940,000.00 467,085.48 108,250.00 69,139.45 25,424.00 90,904.50 8,766.56 4,839.82 13,317.69 20,000.00 1,577.00 AMOUNT EFT DP 4,070.00 1,920.60 3,501.00 4,828.04 2,548.19 1,456.40 178.06 641.00 699.28 130.00 248.00 140.00 450.00 354.99 227.66 150.39 337.54 606.87 621.25 448.19 740.00 824.42 52.44 79.22

User: Page:

YIARA

Date: 02/13/2025 Time: 1:35:23PM

Selective Check Register

TOWN OF WARWICK

For Bank Id ST and Check Number from 070227 to 070327 Including all check statuses

User: Page:

KIARA 2

ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	TS	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	ST	BANK ID
070296	070295	070294	070293	070292	070291	070290	070289	070288	070287	070286	070285	070284	070283	070282	070281	070280	070279	070278	070277	070276	070275	070274	070273	070272	070271	070270	070269	070268	070267	070266	070265	070264	070263	070262	CHECK #
0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	STATUS
PHILLIPS00	PENN000000	PECKHAMMAT	PANCO00000	P.I. FIREO	ORANGE/ROC	NYSHEALTHI	NYS-GFOA00	NY COMM000	NUTRIENAGS	NORTHJERTR	NEYMAN0000	NAS SECURI	N.J.EZPASS	MONTGOMER.	MONTAGUE00	MISSIONMAT	MIDNITE.AU	MCS SPECTR	LUBRICATIO	LIBERTY000	L-TRON.COR	KUIKEN0000	KONICA REP	KIMBALL MI	KAYTES0000	JP COOKE 0	JOHNNY.ON.	J.M. ELECT	HUMANE SOC	HENDERSONO	HDR ENGINE	GURDA OIL0	GRIZZANTI.	GREENWOODT	VENDOR#
R.S. PHILLIPS CO.	H.O. PENN MACHINERY CO.,	PECKHAM INDUSTRIES INC.	PANCO	PINE ISLAND FIRE DISTRICT	ORANGE AND ROCKLAND UTILITIES	NYS HEALTH INSURANCE PROGRAM (NYSHIP)	NY GOVERNMENT FINANCE OFFICERS' ASSOCIATION	NEW YORK COMMUNICATIONS COMPANY	NUTRIEN AG SOLUTIONS, INC	NORTH JERSEY TRUCK CENTER, INC.	MICHAEL J. NEYMAN	N.A.S. SECURITY SYSTEMS,	N.J. E-ZPASS	MONTGOMERY OVERALL SERIVCES, INC.	MONTAGUE TOOL AND SUPPLY	MISSION MATERIALS LLC	MIDNITE AUTO PARTS	HARRIS COMPUTER SYSTEM	LUBRICATION ENGINEERS, INC	RENTOKIL PEST CONTROL/J C EHRLICH CO, INC.	L-TRON CORPORATION	KUIKEN BROTHERS CO., INC.	KONICA MINOLTA BUSINESS SOLUTIONS USA INC	KIMBALL MIDWEST	LEO KAYTES FORD INC.	THE JP COOKE CO.	JOHNNY ON THE SPOT, LLC	J.M. ELECTRIC & SON INC.	WARWICK VALLEY HUMANE SOCIETY	HENDERSON PRODUCTS, INC.	HDR ENGINEERING P.C.	GURDA OIL CO., INC.	JOSEPH N. GRIZZANTI	GREENWOOD SUPPLY	VENDOR NAME
02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	02/14/2025	CHECK DATE
																																		i i	RECONCILE /
762.20	511.09	3,942.11	6,607.05	550,225.00	2,888.75	742,901.30	190.00	327.89	2,310.28	449.97	1,010.58	225.00	54.35	360.00	7,395.05	17,140.80	167.98	1,382.97	2,333.69	268.52	787.72	73.77	64.00	821.00	2,899.75	57.20	167.63	1,039.50	11,820.00	2,677.54	48,739.19	1,931.75	1,400.00	320.34	AMOUNT EFT DP

Date: 02/13/2025 Time: 1:35:23PM

Selective Check Register

User: Page:

KIARA

TOWN OF WARWICK

Including all check statuses
For Bank Id ST and Check Number from 070227 to 070327

TS ST BANK ID Bank ID: 070318 070321 070320 070319 070317 070316 070314 070313 070312 070311 070310 070309 070308 070300 070315 070307 070306 070305 070304 070303 070302 070301 070297 070327 070326 070325 070324 070323 070322 070299 070298 CHECK # S Name: STATUS 0 STERLING NATIONAL BANK WEXINC0000 WILTONREAS WARWICK SC WARWICK FI VAILSGATEL **USA BLUEBO ULINEINC00** SUPEIORPLU STEVENS MO SPRAGUEOPE SHARE00000 RUDY.DAVID WILLIAMSON WICKHAM.WO WB MASONCO WARWICK VE WARWICK AU WADESONSOC VERIZON000 VERIZON WI TRACTOR.SL TMOBILEUSA THOMASOMIL THOMAS, DRC TEXASREFIN SCHMIDTS00 RS LANDSCA ROE0000000 RESERVEAC' QUILL00000 PRIMEHOMES **VENDOR#** WILLIAMSON LAW BOOK CO. WICKHAM WORKS WEX INC W.B. MASON CO., INC. WARWICK VALLEY VETERINARY WARWICK VALLEY CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT WARWICK FIRE DISTRICT #1 WARWICK VALLEY AUTO BODY INC WADESON'S HOME CENTER **VERIZON WIRELESS** VAILS GATE LAUNDRY & DRY CLEANING USA BLUEBOOK ULINE, INC SUPERIOR PLUS ENERGY SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC SHARE CORPORATION SCHMIDT'S WHOLESALE, DAVID RUDY JR. RS LANDSCAPING LLC ROE BROTHERS RESERVE ACCOUNT QUILL CORPORATION PRIME HOME SOLUTIONS LLC WILTON REASSURANCE LIFE COMPANY OF NEW YORK To the Supervisor: VERIZON TRACTOR SUPPLY CREDIT PLAN T-MOBILE USA INC THOMAS O MILLER & CO INC THOMAS, DROHAN, WAXMAN, PETIFROW & MAYLE, LLP TEXAS REFINERY CORP MELISSA STEVENS VENDOR NAME certify that the vouchers listed above were audited by the town Board on 2-12-25 and allowed in the amounts shown. You are hereby authorized and directed to pay to each of the claimants the amount opposite his name. Checking Account #: 6700102910 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 CHECK DATE)2/14/2026)2/14/2025 02/14/2025)2/14/2025)2/14/2025 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 02/14/2026 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 02/14/2025 Report Totals: Bank ID Totals: RECONCILE / VOID DATE 5,130,344.67 5,130,344.67 1,890,570.00 5,244.00 AMOUNT EFT DP 5,557.00 8,779.57 6,000.00 5,240.00 1,674.24 1,755.30 4,776.03 1,378.08 1,152.75 3,315.00 451.16 300.00 628.69 629.71 272.30 517.00 854.91 106.31 269.95 743.12 37.80 250.05 196.71 537.24 90.00 43.96 36.75 76.01 49.02

2-19-25

Town Clerk

asterno

Time: 12:08:01PM Date: 02/13/2025

Selective Check Register

Page: User:

KIARA

TOWN OF WARWICK

Including all check statuses

For Bank Id ST and Check Number from 070198 to 070226

			I certify that the vouchers listed above were audited by the town Board on $2-(3-2)$ and allowed in the amounts shown. You are hereby authorized and directed to pay to each of the claimants the amount opposite his name. 2-(5-25 Town Clark				
209,222.89	Report Totals:	Rep	To the Supervisor:				
209,222.89	Bank ID Totals:		Checking Account #: 6700102910	STERLING NATIONAL BANK	Name:	Bank ID: ST	
2,750.00		02/14/2025	WRIGHT RISK MGMT. CO., LLC	WRIGHT.RIS	0	070226	ST
750.00		02/14/2025	WARWICK VALLEY VETERINARY	WARWICK VE	0	070225	ST
1,434.13		02/14/2025	VILLAGE OF GREENWOOD LAKE	VILOF GR.0	0	070224	ST
2,756.81		02/14/2025	TANKS PLUS ENVIRONMENTAL LLC	TANKSPLUSE	0	070223	ST
6,995.82		02/14/2025	STRYKER SALES LLC	STRYKERMED	0	070222	ST
3,164.68		02/14/2025	STARR UNIFORM CENTER	STARR UNIF	0	070221	ST
1,868.72		02/14/2025	SPRAGUE OPERATING RESOURCES LLC	SPRAGUEOPE	0	070220	ST
1,680.75		02/14/2025	SHELTER POINT LIFE INSURANCE COMPANY	SHELTERPOI	0	070219	ST
577.99		02/14/2025	ROE BROTHERS	ROE0000000	0	070218	ST
4,505.00		02/14/2025	PITINGARO & DOETSCH CONSULTING ENGINEERS, PC	PITINGARO&	0	070217	ST
185.00		02/14/2025	PARTNERS IN SAFETY INC.	PARTNERS S	0	070216	ST
126.97		02/14/2025	ORANGE COUNTY LANDFILL	ORANGE.C.L	0	070215	TS
7,379.00		02/14/2025	OFFICE OF THE STATE COMPTROLLER	OFFICE-JUS	0	070214	ST
13,875.00		02/14/2025	ORANGE COUNTY LAND TRUST	O.C. LANDO	0	070213	ST
53,227.25		02/14/2025	NIELSEN FORD OF MORRISTOWN INC	NIELSENFOR	0	070212	ST
53.33		02/14/2025	KONICA MINOLTA BUSINESS SOLUTIONS USA INC	KONICA REP	0	070211	ST
79.99		02/14/2025	JOE FIX ITS INC	JOEFIXITSI	0	070210	ST
2,250.00		02/14/2025	J & G LAW LLP	JACOBOWITZ	0	070209	ST
13,191.25		02/14/2025	ICC COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT SOLUTIONS LLC	ICCCOMMUNI	0	070208	TS
495.00		02/14/2025	WARWICK VALLEY HUMANE SOCIETY	HUMANE SOC	0	070207	TS
77,313.62		02/14/2025	HDR ENGINEERING P.C.	HDR ENGINE	0	070206	ST
2,653.96		02/14/2025	FISCHER'S AUTO REPAIR	FISHER AUT	0	070205	ST
4,000.00		02/14/2025	EXPERT MECHANICAL, LLC	EXPERTMECH	0	070204	ST
337.54		02/14/2025	CHAMPION ELEVATOR CORP	CHAMPIONEL	0	070203	ST
389.22		02/14/2025	ATLANTIC TACTICAL	ATLANTIC.T	0	070202	ST
4,520.61		02/14/2025	AMI SERVICES, INC.	AMI SERVIC	0	070201	ST
2,172.50		02/14/2025	AMCHAR WHOLESALE INC.	AMCHAR0000	0	070200	ST
435.67		02/14/2025	AMAZON CAPITAL SERVICES, INC	AMAZONCAPI	0	070199	ST
53.08	i i	02/14/2025	WVT	ALTEVA TEL	0	070198	ST
AMOUNT EFT DP	RECONCILE /	CHECK DATE	VENDOR NAME	JS VENDOR#	STATUS	CHECK#	BANK ID

Town Clerk

Time: 9:44:21AM Date: 02/04/2025

Selective Check Register

Page: User:

KIARA

TOWN OF WARWICK

Including all check statuses

For Bank Id ST and Check Number from 070185 to 070185

STATUS 0 RESERVEACT **VENDOR#** VENDOR NAME

ST

070185 CHECK#

Bank ID:

ST

Name: STERLING NATIONAL BANK

BANK ID

RESERVE ACCOUNT

Checking Account #:

CHECK DATE RECONCILE / VOID DATE

Bank ID Totals:

9,000.00

AMOUNT EFT DP

9,000.00

6700102910

01/31/2025

Report Totals:

9,000.00

To the Supervisor:

licertify that the vouchers listed above were audited by the town Board on 2+3-25 and allowed in the amounts shown. You are hereby authorized and directed to pay to each of the claimants the amount opposite his name.

2-25-25 Date

Town Clerk

Time: 1:56:45PM Date: 02/04/2025

Selective Check Register

TOWN OF WARWICK

For Bank Id ST and Check Date from 02/04/2025 to 02/04/2025 Including all check statuses

070187 CHECK# STATUS 0 ORANGE/ROC VENDOR# ORANGE AND ROCKLAND UTILITIES VENDOR NAME

S

Bank ID:

ST

Name: STERLING NATIONAL BANK

Checking Account #:

6700102910

02/04/2025 CHECK DATE

20,735.75

AMOUNT EFT DP

RECONCILE / VOID DATE

Report Totals:

20,735.75 20,735.75

Bank ID Totals:

BANK ID

To the Supervisor:

I certify that the vouchers listed above were audited by the town Board on 243-25 and allowed in the amounts shown. You are hereby authorized and directed to pay to each of the claimants the amount opposite his name.

245-25 FL. Office.

245-25

Date

Town Clerk

User: Page:

KIARA 1